Town of Stow
Selectmen Meeting Minutes 06-15-2021
[bookmark: _GoBack]Opening: The Board of Selectmen meeting was called to order at 6:10 pm in Stow, Maine by Margaret Robbins.
Present
Selectmen: James Wilfong, Ray Ryan, Sheila Graves
Town Clerk: Christine Carone	Treasurer: Diana Davis	Secretary: Carrie Garland
Road Agent: 
Residents/Guests: 
Approval of Agenda: Agenda approved
Approval of Minutes: Minutes Approved
Clerks Business:  Results from the school budget vote have been posted. All items passed.
O’ Donnell’s will be sending a letter to everyone in the town of Stow regarding their reassessed value. O’Donnell’s suggested using the online assessing cards. This will make it easier for all involved. Selectmen agree.
Treasures Report: Warrant #23 was approved for $18,233.06 
Open Issues: Whidden Road still has no sign. Sheila will call and order one. 
New Business: Squash culvert has been ordered for Deer Hill Rd. The town had to pay 50% upfront. The grant for $18,000.00 regarding the Deer Hill Rd has been approved by the forest service. 
Alan Eastman will be mowing with a bush hog at the town hall. 
Public Comment: A concerned citizen came to complain about the speed on Chatham Rd. There have been several incidents where people are going at excessive speeds. Selectmen will be looking into lowering the speed limits on all town roads. 


Meeting adjourned 7:00
Next meeting will be Tuesday June 29, 2021 at 6:00
Minutes submitted by Carrie Garland
